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October 8, 2010
Dear Colleagues:
By now you have heard the request by the Governor’s Office to provide permanent 5% and 10% budget reduction scenarios for fiscal year 2011-2012.  We were informed of this decision and the process required by General Administration via a memo dated September 28.  The memo was followed by correspondence from Chuck Wooten, CFO, to the entire WCU Community on October 1.  The University has reserved 5% savings from past reductions as well as recent enrollment growth money; however Academic Affairs still needs to identify 2.9 million dollars of permanent cutbacks to satisfy the other 5%.  Collectively the institution must reduce base budget by 4.3 million dollars.  If we are allowed to raise tuition, and there is no guarantee of this, the reductions would be less.  As such, we have been directed tuition increases should not be a part of the budget scenarios we are to submit.  Every division in the university is undergoing a similar exercise.  
The Provost Office and deans are working diligently to identify strategies that reduce costs but maintain the quality of our programs and preserve our core mission. Fortunately, at this time, we only have to identify categories of reductions. This is the first step in a very long budget process. These general budget cuts must be completed by Friday, October 15 for review by the Chancellor and Executive Council.  General Administration must receive them by October 25.  There will be opportunity for faculty input and dialogue throughout the academic year before we must identify specific reductions, if called upon by the 2011 General Assembly.  A process will be put in place in the Provost’s Office to review budget reductions. This process will be conveyed to our division as soon as possible and will include faculty representation.  According to Mr. Wooten, we can anticipate the Governor will present a budget to the General Assembly in early 2011 that includes a specific budget reduction amount; however until the General Assembly adopts a budget and the Governor signs off on that budget everything is tentative.  If a $3 billion state deficit exists on June 30, 2011 then it could be late summer before all the budget actions are complete.  
As we work through this arduous process we ask you to keep in mind the following…we can gain prestige from the quality of our scholarship and programs, accolades on our work as an engaged institution, but we also earn respect when we come together and do what is needed to preserve the integrity of Western Carolina University.  We are a people of character, making purposeful choices and we can make the purposeful choice to support our institution and what it stands for, even during economically challenging times.  Money isn’t our greatest resource, it is our people.
We encourage you to communicate with your department head, director or dean any and all recommendations you may have regarding increasing pedagogical productivity as well as reducing costs within the Academic Affairs division.  
Sincerely,
Erin McNelis, Ph.D.




Linda Seestedt-Stanford, Ph.D.

Chair, Faculty Senate




Provost

